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PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD


6:00 P.M.


WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2014

                                          Work Session on Tentative Town/Highway 2015 Budget

  IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING

WORK SESSION

1. Request to Waive Building Permit Renewal Fee-Homeland Towers 

2. Accept Official Notice of Retirement-M. DeSantis

3. Review of 10/15/2014 Town Board Meeting 

PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD

6:00 P.M.

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2014

Work Session on Tentative Town/Highway 2015 Budget

IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING

WORK SESSION

PRESENT:
         
Supervisor Tendy

                                    Councilwoman Whetsel

                                    Councilwoman Annabi

                                 
Councilman Mackay

                                    Councilman Luongo

ALSO PRESENT: 
Asst. Finance Director Maria Angelico




Town Clerk Eileen Royael

                                    Town Counsel Zutt

Supervisor Tendy opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m.

WORK SESSION ON TENTATIVE TOWN/HIGHWAY 2015 BUDGET
Supervisor Tendy opened the Tentative Town/Highway 2015 Budget Work Session at 6:00 p.m.
Supervisor Tendy told the Town Board that currently the Tentative 2015 Town/Highway Budget is at 4.94%.  Our tax cap this year is 1.56%, in order to get to 1.56% we would have to take $215,000 out of our fund balance, which would bring us into a 10% range for the fund balance for 2015.  Leaving only 10% in our fund balance may hurt us if we have to use any of the fund balance money in 2015.  We cannot meet the tax cap this year; two options are that we have a 2% or 3% increase or take the $215,000.00 out of the fund balance.  He noted that the money in the fund balance is the residents’ money.   
Councilman Luongo asked if we did the numbers if we took out $200,000 from the fund balance.

Asst. Finance Director Angelico told the Town Board members that there were a couple of changes that the Supervisor wanted to make after the Tentative Budget was distributed.  The first being the library contract, it had been closed for a portion of 2014 and they may have funds left.  That budget line, A.7410.400 was decreased from their request at $289,439 to the 2014 amount of $278,307.  We will also need to replace the air conditioning system on one side of the building at the cost of $9202 and a new roof $30,000.  The Buildings Improvement line, A.1620.210 has been increase from $30,000 to $39202.  Also, the Justice Court Judges salary has been increased.

Supervisor Tendy told the Town Board that our judges are really underpaid and they are two of the best judges in Putnam County. Supervisor Tendy noted that he also put in a 2% raise for the managers across the board.  Their past salary increase have fell below the inflation level, where some CSEA employees make more than their managers, and this is unfair.

Asst.  Finance Director Angelico told the Town Board that 2% may sound like a lot but in the grand scheme, the impact is very small.

Councilwoman Whetsel told the Town Board that she definitely does not want to go over a 2% tax increase; the general population has not received increases.  The new corporate model is to hire a part time employee with no benefits; people are working more than one job to make ends meet.
Councilwoman Annabi agrees with Councilwoman Whetsel that she does not want to go over 2%.  We may need to reconsider the dog control contractual line and agrees that the library should stay at the 2014 contract price.  She questioned the cemetery contractual line.

Asst.  Finance Director Angelico told her that this is not a new line, it was always in the Buildings Facilities line but because we can receive some outside funding, we have created a line for it.

Councilwoman Annabi also questioned the increase of the museum line.

Asst.  Finance Director Angelico responded that originally, the heating oil was also in the Facilities Building line and the museum will be paying that bill directly.

Supervisor Tendy added that the mortgage tax revenue is way down as is the building department fees.  The town’s spending has not increased.

Councilwoman Whetsel noted that if we keep raising taxes people will leave.

Supervisor Tendy noted that if people were leaving our mortgage tax revenue line would increase.

Councilwoman Annabi questioned the 800% increase in the Ethics Board line.  
Supervisor Tendy told the Town Board that the Ethics Board will have to attend school for legal training and by law; we have to hire an Ethics lawyer to do an ethics seminar for the board and the employees.

Councilwoman Whetsel asked if we took $175,000 out of fund balance what the tax increase would be.

Asst.  Finance Director Angelico responded that if we factor in the changes discussed the rate would be 2.04%

Councilman Luongo added that the problem is if we keep going to the fund balance the fund balance will dry up.

Councilwoman Annabi questioned the increase in A.1645.200 Town Vehicle line.

Supervisor Tendy told the Town Board that a new vehicle is needed for maintenance.

Town Counsel Zutt asked Supervisor Tendy if this budget factored in an increase for the Teamsters.

Supervisor Tendy responded it does not.

Councilwoman Whetsel would like time to review the budget and discuss next week.

Asst.  Finance Director Angelico told the Town Board if anyone had any questions to feel free to call her.

Supervisor Tendy told the Town Board that when every other town was struggling, Putnam Valley was being responsible.  He asked the Town Board to look at all of the lines and to come back with questions next week.

Highway Superintendent Cobb noted that the increases in his budget, he has no control over.

Councilman Mackay asked Highway Superintended Cobb if he could realistically live with this budget.

Highway Superintendent Cobb told him yes.

Highway Foreman Hertelendy questioned the transfer station lines.  He feels that the Lake Peekskill workers can bring the resident’s garbage down to Peekskill.  This would eliminate the need for the transfer station.

Councilwoman Whetsel added that once we close the transfer station, we will never find another piece of property to use again.  People are afraid to let it go.

Supervisor Tendy told the Town Board that he will speak to Judy to find out the cost to dump in Peekskill.  We haven’t done the math.

Town Counsel Zutt added that it may be possible to pay a small option fee if we stopped using the transfer station.

Supervisor Tendy moved to close the Tentative Budget Work Session at 6:50 p.m.

Seconded by Councilman Mackay, unanimously carried.

WORK SESSION

Supervisor Tendy opened the Work Session at 6:50 p.m.
AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA 

Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION #R 14- 268
RESOLVED, that the Town Board amend the agenda to add the following:

#2a-  Authorize Supervisor to sign contract with Putnam County Office for Senior Resources-
Outreach Worker

#2b-  Appoint Maria Angelico as Finance Director

#2c-  Amend Resolution #R14-226-Additional Repairs-Town Museum
Add Executive Session to interview a potential Town Attorney, discuss contractual and personnel matters.

Seconded by Councilman Mackay, unanimously carried.

REQUEST TO WAIVE BUILDING PERMIT RENEWAL FEE-HOMELAND TOWERS 

Discussion

Town Counsel Zutt explained to the Town Board that Homeland Towers was issued a Special Use Permit, and a building permit was granted, but two of the three things were completed.  The Building Inspector issued a C&O without the platform being completed.  Under this circumstance, the C&O can be revoked or the C&O can remain in place. 

Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION # R14-269
RESOLVED that the Town Board waive the Building Permit Renewal Fee for the mounting platform as that was part of the original Building Permit as the Certificate of Compliance was issued in advance of completion, subject to conditions as specified in Mr. Quaglietta’s, (Interim Code Enforcement Officer) letter dated September 23, 2014.
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Seconded by Councilman Mackay, unanimously carried.
ACCEPT OFFICIAL NOTICE OF RETIREMENT-M. DESANTIS

Discussion

Supervisor Tendy noted that Marianne DeSantis has retired after 25 years of service to the Town of Putnam Valley.  On October 15th, the Town Board will be presenting her with a “Certificate of Appreciation”.

Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION # R14-270
RESOLVED that the Town Board accept the Official Notice of Retirement from Marianne DeSantis, Finance Director effective October 1, 2014.

Seconded by Councilwoman Whetsel, unanimously carried.
AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN CONTRACT WITH PUTNAM COUNTY OFFICE FOR SENIOR RESOURCES-OUTREACH WORKER

Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION # R14-271
RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize the Town Supervisor to sign a contract with Putnam County Office for Senior Resources to pay the town’s half of $15,000 for the Senior Outreach Worker.

Seconded by Councilman Mackay, unanimously carried.
APPOINT FINANCE DIRECTOR-M. ANGELICO

Discussion
Councilwoman Annabi asked why the increase from $40,353 to $45,000.
Supervisor Tendy responded that she will now be the Finance Director and will be doing a lot more work.  She had been the Asst. Finance Director at an annual salary of $40,353, it is a small increase.

Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION # R14-272
RESOLVED that the Town Board appoint Maria Angelico as the Finance Director effective October 1, 2014 through December 31, 2014 at the prorated annual salary of $45,000 October 1, 2014 through December 31, 2014.  
Seconded by Councilman Luongo, unanimously carried.
AMEND RESOLUTION #R14-226-PUTNAM VALLEY MUSEUM/ADDITIONAL REPAIRS

Discussion
Supervisor Tendy told the Town Board that we have no control over these expenditures.  He went to the site with Manny and was shown what other repairs were needed and it was clear that it had to be repaired.

Councilwoman Annabi questioned why we didn’t go out to bid for the additional repairs.

Supervisor Tendy responded that it had to be done immediately otherwise more damage would be done waiting for the bids to come back.

Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION # R14-273
RESOLVED that the Town Board amend Resolution #R14-226 adding additional repairs needed to the Putnam Valley Museum.  Original cost was $7,330.00, additional repairs expenditures are $6,980, total cost for repairs is $14,310.00.

Seconded by Councilman Mackay
REVIEW OF 10-15-14 AGENDA

Town Supervisor Tendy reviewed the 10-15-14 agenda with the Town Board members, no comments were made.
Supervisor Tendy motioned to go into Executive Session at 7:02 p.m. to interview potential town attorneys, discuss contractual and personnel matter with no further business taking place.

Seconded by Councilman Mackay, unanimously carried.









Respectfully submitted,









Eileen Royael









Town Clerk 10-9-14

